

## **Bargo Sportsground Management Committee Meeting**

**Wednesday 4 November 2015**

**Bargo Hall 7.05pm**

Attendance: Paul Schaefer, Maurice Hickman, Beth Nolan, Diane Seton, Wayne Southwell, Peter Mills, Robert Hayes, Bob Kershan, Peter Campbell, Robert Szoszkiewicz, Paul Lynch, Chris Whittevee, David Barret, Russell Andrews, Tim Morrison, Jenny Harkness, Danae Launder

Apologies: Kathleen Tye, Peter Czerny, Merv Thompkins,

### Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Minutes from the August Meeting: Read Accepted and Moved: Beth Nolan 2nd: Paul Schaefer

### Treasurer's Report

Treasurers report - trouble balancing books prior to meeting but will follow up later.  
\$15, 756.00 in account Large increase from last meeting due to incoming fees.

Purchases

New Blind installed in the Kitchen

More Garbage bags

Treasurers Report was accepted. Moved: Wayne Southwell 2nd: Paul Lynch.

### Correspondence

1. Fresh N Clean: Email giving credit for no services since August 2014 \$230.58 credit- have not been here since August 2014 (bar once)

### General Business

1. Trotting Tower - More options discussed,
  1. Council removing staircase and rails and leaving as is.
  2. Maintenance shed be opened up to canteen / remove steel doors/ put staircase up at right angle and new rails around top - Perhaps Committee can Finance some of the cost.

**Motion:** Option 1 to be proceeded with ,  
consider option 2 at a later date

Moved Wayne Southwell 2nd Robert Hayes ,carried.

#### 2. Drainage

Robert Szoszkiewicz (WSC) advised Council will be looking at the drainage of the oval over the xmas period,, possibly removing concrete pits. Cricket recommence 9th January.

3. Cricket - Issues raised that cricket have not given the Booking Officer a complete draw so a Grounds Calendar can be published,

Also Ground fees have not been paid.

Tim Morrison to investigate and provide a response to committee.

4. Gap in Fence at skate park , fence has been pulled off the gatepost. Paul Schaefer to put a CRM into Council.

5. BDHVC - Used the hall last Saturday night, not many cleaning supplies. Jenny has just bought some new supplies. Need to speak to cleaner to ensure toilets are kept stocked.

Toilet seats need to be replaced.

White Screen has been installed. \$266 from Office Works,

6. Discussion regarding hall bookings and Cricket using hall car park - options for notifying user groups when hall is in use and put barriers across car park entry.

**Soccer:** AGM Held, Paul Lynch to remain as Grounds Coordinator.

**Junior RLFC: no problems**

**Senior RLFC: no problems**

**Junior AFL :** Still using grounds on Mondays with Junior pre season training. AGM next Thursday.

**Senior AFL:** AFL have been invited over to Wilton. Possible development of two ovals. Juniors are likely to move over as well.

Would like to be able to still play a couple of games at Bargo but intention is to move to Wilton for next year. Still to leave posts in at Bargo for next year as a backup.

Robert Szoszkiewicz (WSC) - Council and AFL are meeting with Wilton Committee next week. May not be feasible for AFL to move entirely next year. One field to be shared with Union in 2016 with the aim to have two fields by 2017,

At Bargo - There are still funds set aside for back fields. Still some issues to rectify prior to being able to make any plans. As already mentioned the drainage on the oval will be improved prior to next RL season.

New Building - will not proceed however there will be funding put into existing facilities to upgrade them. Priority is Change rooms,

Storage Shed - AFL will still need the green shed at this time, negotiate later,

Junior RL will require 1 mod field, two minis.

Soccer would like to have extra room for training - consider having multipurpose posts for both codes to use in the future.

Public toilets not to standard, need some work.

Toilets near road - Paul to look at them to see if in better condition than ones near park.

**Harness Racing:** Would like grass to be resprayed on track to stop it growing back.

Meeting closed 7.57pm

Next meeting: 7pm 24th February 2016